
WAC 51-11C-40374  Section C403.7.4—HVAC serving guestrooms.
C403.7.4 Automatic control of HVAC systems serving guestrooms. In 
Group R-1 buildings containing more than 50 guestrooms, each guestroom 
shall be provided with controls complying with the provisions of Sec-
tions C403.7.4.1 and C403.7.4.2. Card key controls comply with these 
requirements.
C403.7.4.1 Temperature setpoint controls. Controls shall be provided 
on each HVAC system that are capable of and configured to automatical-
ly raise the cooling setpoint and lower the heating setpoint by not 
less than 4°F (2°C) from the occupant setpoint within 30 minutes after 
the occupants have left the guestroom. The controls shall be capable 
of and configured to automatically raise the cooling setpoint to not 
lower than 80°F (27°C) and lower the heating setpoint to not higher 
than 60°F (16°C) when the guestroom is unrented or has been continu-
ously unoccupied for over 16 hours or a networked guestroom control 
system indicates that the guestroom is unrented and the guestroom is 
unoccupied for more than 30 minutes. A networked guestroom control 
system that is capable of returning the thermostat setpoints to de-
fault occupied setpoints 60 minutes prior to the time a guestroom is 
scheduled to be occupied is not precluded by this section. Cooling 
that is capable of limiting relative humidity with a setpoint not low-
er than 65 percent relative humidity during unoccupied periods is not 
precluded by this section
C403.7.4.2 Ventilation controls. Controls shall be provided on each 
HVAC system that are capable of and configured to automatically turn 
off the ventilation and exhaust fans within 30 minutes of the occu-
pants leaving the guestroom or isolation devices shall be provided to 
each guestroom that are capable of automatically shutting off the sup-
ply of outdoor air to and exhaust air from the guestroom.
EXCEPTION: Guestroom ventilation systems are not precluded from having an automatic daily preoccupancy purge cycle that provides daily outdoor 

air ventilation during unrented periods at the design ventilation rate for 60 minutes, or at a rate and duration equivalent to one air 
change.

[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.045 and chapter 19.27 
RCW. WSR 20-21-080, § 51-11C-40374, filed 10/19/20, effective 2/1/21. 
Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160 and chap-
ter 19.27 RCW. WSR 19-24-040, § 51-11C-40374, filed 11/26/19, effec-
tive 7/1/20.]

Certified on 2/10/2021 WAC 51-11C-40374 Page 1


		2021-02-10T13:07:35-0800
	Electronic transmittal




